
Dear Councillors, 

We are writing as a group of healthcare professionals working across Liverpool to commend you on your 
work so far on divesting the Merseyside pension fund from fossil fuels and to ask that you continue 
make progress with this agenda as a matter of urgency.  

As a healthcare community we believe we have a professional responsibility to protect society from 
harm to human health. There is a body of overwhelming evidence that the burning of fossil fuels poses 
serious threat to public and planetary health. The Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change reported 
that “rapid, far-reaching and unprecedented” action is required to limit global warming to 1.5°C. 
Exceeding this will have catastrophic effects on human health. 

In 2019, both the Wirral Council and Liverpool City Council declared a climate change emergency and 
pledged to make Liverpool a net zero carbon city by 2030. Despite this, the Merseyside Local 
Government Pension Fund continues to invest millions of pounds in fossil fuel companies and other high 
carbon index companies.  

Divestment from fossil fuels is also financially prudent. The vast majority of oil, gas and coal reserves 
must remain in the ground, in order to limit emissions and contain global warming to 1.5℃. Financial 
experts have warned that large amounts of fossil fuel assets will drop in value or become “stranded” as 
the world transitions to low carbon energy sources. Fossil fuel investments therefore pose a significant 
financial risk to investments. Furthermore, divestment sends a strong message to the public about the 
acceptability of fossil fuel companies.  
 
The achievements of the Merseyside Pension Fund Committee in divesting one third of their passive 
funds is a fantastic first step. Liverpool and Wirral Councils have a history of leading the way in terms of 
divestment. However, there is more work to be done.  

We are calling on you to:  

1) Move the remaining passive funds into the low carbon index by the end of 2020  

2) Commit to divesting the active funds by the end of 2021 

3) Produce clear aims and deadlines for how these aims are going to be reached  

We look forward to hearing back from you regarding this pressing public health issue.  

 

Best Wishes,  

Medact Liverpool 
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